
Press Release 

On May 8th, Callahan County received word of our first fatality in the county from COVID-19.  

This was confirmed by the Texas Department of State Health Services web site.  That web site, 

https://www.dshs.texas.gov/, still lists our active cases at six  No additional details are available 

at this time.   

Please remember this person and their family in your prayers.   

There will be a mobile testing site in Clyde on May 12th.  It will be open to anyone who wants to 

be tested.  Information can be found on the county web site at www.co.callahan.tx.us.  A mobile 

testing site is tentatively scheduled in Baird for May 29th.  

If you have questions or need assistance, please feel free to call. 
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